Northeast Tarrant County Branch AAUW
           The Northeast Tarrant County Branch AAUW was originally founded as the Hurst Branch. In the summer of 1969 an article appeared in the Mid Cities Daily News concerning the "possible formation of an AAUW Branch here." Maynet Baley, a member of the Fort Worth Branch, had moved to Bedford and did not want to drive to Fort Worth for meetings. She put the article in the newspaper. Georgia Kidwell's phone call was the first call Mrs. Baley received from someone expressing interest. Georgia had been a member in California and her mother was a long time member of the Kansas City, Missouri Branch. 

An organizational meeting was held on August 28 at Laurine Schwarz' home. Mrs. Lester Justice of Cleburne, a member of the Texas Division Board, came and told the group the necessary steps to form a branch. Temporary Officers were named. Permission to form from the Texas Division, was the first step. A set of By-laws had to be written. At the second meeting at the First National Bank of Hurst, 30 potential members were present. Unanimous approval, from the Texas Division for the Branch to be formed, was given by Dr. Allena Pace, Division President. 

At the next meeting in October, degree credentials of prospective members were checked. Permanent Officers were elected and installed by Nancy Johnson (now Anderson), a member of the Division Board. Georgia Kidwell was elected President Laurine Schwarz, V-P Programs, Betty Fuller, V-P Membership, Kay Fell, Secretary and Dr. Rebecca Sparks, Treasurer. Dr. Sparks later moved and Jean Dodds became treasurer.

          Through the tenacity of these women, the Branch became a reality. Those women did not know each other but came together in the belief that such an organization was needed in our area. Members were sought in the northeast area of Tarrant County. Because of a direction from the Association stating only one town's name could be used as a branch name, the name Hurst was chosen.

On October 28, 1969, the Hurst Branch was granted recognition by the American Association of University Women. Anne Pannell was the Association President. Starting with 31 members, the Branch has grown to almost 100 members, throught the dedication of many fine women. Due to the growth of the suburban Northeast Tarrant County area beyond the cities of Hurst, Euless and Bedford, and the potential for recruiting members from over 11 cities in the area, the Branch proposed to change its name to Northeast Tarrant County Branch. The change was approved in August, 1993.

          The Branch is a member of the North Texas Metroplex Interbranch Council, which includes representatives of 18 branches in and around the metroplex area. The Branch has participated in the 21st Century Branch Recognition Program which honors branches that are models of excellence and has received the Platinum Award.

          The Branch has 13 past presidents, who continue to be active members.            The Branch was honored to have our member, Marian Johnson, Division President in 1982-84.

          Over the years, the Branch has done many community service projects. We take part in the Hurst-Euless-Bedford Adopt-a-School Program, by adopting the KEYS School (Keep Eligible Youth in School). Branch members volunteer to tutor students and host a teachers* appreciation luncheon annually. The Branch awards a community scholarship to a KEYS graduate each year.

          The Branch supports the AAUW Educational Foundation and the Legal Advocacy Fund, with annual donations. The Branch has had many different money raising projects over the years. The current project is selling pansies in the fall and begonias in the spring.

          Branch members have attended AAUW Texas conventions and have participated in Association conventions in Dallas, Houston and Austin as well as Southwest Regional Conferences.

          The Branch is a co-sponsor with the League of Women Voters of Tarrant County in putting on candidates' forums for city council and school board candidates.

          The Branch has two interest groups Gourmet and Literature. The Literature Group has met monthly since the Branch formed 35 years ago.

Yearly, the Branch has held a Cinderella Conference for 6th to 9th grade girls. The conference features hands-on workshops led by women in non-traditional occupations. It is held in early March on the Tarrant County College, Northeast Campus. 200-300 girls attend the conference.
          The Branch will continue to meet our goals and aspirations in the years to come, to continue to grow, exert influence in the community, support the KEYS School, give a local scholarship, support the Educational Foundation and the Legal Advocacy Fund, and put on the Cinderella Conference yearly, and by showing what women who are privileged to have received a college education can do.

President Kathy Anton, Jean Wood, Past President Betty Chang

Diane Sebastian, Donna Baumgartner, Lori Logan and Kathy Hartzler

North Tarrant County (TX) Branch AAUW Past Presidents

1969-1971 Georgia Kidwell
1971-1973 Betty Fuller
1973-1974 Margaret Ware, Dolores Akins
1974-1976 Marian Johnson
1976-1978 Carol King
1978-1980 Anna Holzer
1980-1982 Georgeann Gallian
1982-1984 Cheri Butler
1984-1986 Sherry Elrod
1984-1986 Sherry Elrod
1986-1988 Lynn Millner
1988-1990 Pat Cheong
1990-1992 Rosemary Jobe       
1992-1994 Kate Kinsella         
1994-1996 Mimi Nimocks
1996-1998 Jean Dodds
1998-2000 Polly Post
2000-2002 Linda Adams

2002-2004 Betty Chang

Northeast Tarrant County (TX) Branch AAUW
DIANE JACOBY-HURST BRANCH

RESEARCH & PROJECTS ENDOWMENT
           In 1981, the Hurst Branch AAUW (now Northeast Tarrant County Branch) established a Named Unit within the AAUW Educational Foundation in memory of the late Diane Martine Jacoby, a former member of the branch. A Named Unit requires a $5,000 commitment. On July 23, 1986, the AAUW Educational Foundation board of directors approved the branch's request to transfer the Diane Jacoby Named Unit to Endowment status, effective 1985-96. An Endowment requires a commitment of $35,000 within 15 years. In May 1995, funding for the Diane Jacoby R&P Endowment was completed. The Branch's commitment to fully funding this endowment has ensured that other women will receive the opportunity to advance themselves academically, professionally and in public service.
GEORGIA KIDWELL RESEARCH & PROJECTS
GRANT ENDOWMENT
      In October 2001, the branch began the paperwork (o establish a new endowment in honor of our first branch president, Georgia Kidwell. An AAUW Educational Foundation endowment must be funded to a level of $35,000 within 15 years. Over the past few years, the branch has donated undesignated funds to Educational Foundational and is arranging to have these funds credited to the new endowment.
Northeast Tarrant County (TX) Branch AAUW
BRANCH NOMINEES FOR AAVW TEXAS OUTSTANDING WOMEN AWARD
1978 Georgia Kidwell
1980 Jean Dodds
1982 Marian Johnson
1988 Georgeann Gallian
1994 Georgeann Gallian and Georgia Kidwell
2004 Patricia Chong

          ARTS COUNCIL OF NORTHEAST TARRANT COUNTY
SHINING STARS - VOLUNTEER RECOGNITION LUNCHEON
1997 Pat Cheong
1998 Pat Shores
1999 Jean Dodds
2000 Polly Post
2001 Georgia Kidwell
2002 Belinda Hargrove
2003 Rosemary Jobe

2004 Anna Holzer

HONORARY LIFE MEMBER
1992 Loraine Tipton: Late mother of founding member, Georgia Kidwell
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ast Tarrant County AAUW

LOOKING BACK. LOOKING FORWA
By Carolyn E. Moore

30 Years

What kind of memory o you have?
Can you go back some 30 years?

What kind of changes have there been?
Just think abowt our CAREERS!

We know that CONDERELLA
Doesn't live here ampnore!
But she clearly sends her message

Of 2000 opporbaities - possibilities galore!

That is, 1f youns women continue to learn
And, strive for a good EDVCATION.

Our help at KEYS keeps youth in school,
Giving them chance at sradvation.

Thirty viears ago, this branch began,
Becavse of things exactly like that.
We care that women

equwhm
Have an opfion in choosing a hatt

And in those years we've worked togefher
To try to make a difference on this Earth,
Our attention to ENVIRONMENT & EQUALITY
Anbd how much every woman is worth,

We are mindful of the POLITICAL,

Of the CULTURAL, we keep abreast.

A BETTER WORLD for WOMEN anb GIRLS
Has always been our quest.

We've grovwn from 25 0 95 MEMBERS

In the vears since 1969,
ORGANIZATION PRESIDENTS

ummmnmw.

Sometimes we had to raise some funds

To seec our endeavors throush.

Many activities have assisted during the years.
Which ones have involved you?

POTPOVRI in the lobby of the bank -
Remember making crafts and baked goods, too.
For s0 many years at BREAKFAST with SANTA
There were songs, stories, ghitter and ghse.

Selling PANSIES and BEGONIAS,
We've made a bloomin’ bunch of dough.
Picked a flower and pressed it,

Ard a beauttful NOTE CARD was ready o 30.

We meet each month in smaller groups

For ARTS and CRAFTS or fellowwship.

Great book reviews at LIT GROVP,

And GOVRMET. for $00d food and a little sip.

We can tell stories abowt CONVENTIONS,
About who svores or the way they sleep.
We've been to NATIONALS in Dallas & Hovston,
W“‘“mmiﬁmrqmbmcmoﬁntom

We havied along DASKETS to State convention,
With which we ofier branch could compare.
Being recogmized as one of the best |
lsanoccammmmﬂhrm

lootmmﬁ-tmb’mrﬂnqcm
Omuvnmmbinaspnldwm
The DIANE JACOBY ENDOWMENT,
From the '80s, is oing strong today.

So...we've looked back at AAUW,
First, HURST Branch, and now NORTHEAST:

Shining STARS, recognized for excellence:
Attaining the soals within our reach.

Can we matntain the passion

That first led us to associate?

Can we recruit women to advance DIVERSITY,
mmvmmm to parficipate?

LOORING BACK. we've made a difference.
LOOKING FORWARD, we can, 100.
NORTHEAST TARRANT COUNTY BDRANCH,
LOOKING FORWARD,
" HAS IMPORTANT WORK TO DO.

Commisstoned May 2000. to commemorate
AAUW Northeast Tarrant County Branck's
30-year Anntversary.
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